
November 22, 2013 
 
 
 
TO:    Pedestrian, Bicycle, and Motor Vehicle Commission 
 
FROM:  Janet Hyde and Bill Dunlop 
  On behalf of the Regent Neighborhood and St. Andrew’s Church 
 
RE:  Regent-Roby Intersection 
 
We ask the City of Madison to improve the safety, for pedestrians, of the intersection of Regent 
St. and Roby Rd. by installing a traffic signal (or by some other means if the City Traffic 
Engineer believes that there is a more effective method). Too many of us have seen near 
misses there, or have felt personally unsafe while walking across that intersection. 
 
The Problem: The Regent-Roby intersection lies at the west end of the Randall Elementary 
School playground. It is on a hill that slopes down from west to east.  The problem is that 
pedestrians trying to cross at the intersection feel unsafe for two reasons: (1) Eastbound 
(inbound) traffic on Regent St. cannot see pedestrians until the driver reaches the crest of the 
hill, and then it is too late. (2) The pedestrian likewise cannot see if a car is coming because of 
the hill. 
 
 We have collected more than 75 signatures on a petition to the City to improve the 

safety of the intersection. The signatures come from both neighborhood residents and 
members of St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church, which lies at the southeast corner of the 
intersection.  Church members, especially those with small children and the elderly, 
have great difficulty in crossing safely to get to church. 

 
 In the process of collecting these signatures, we heard numerous stories of near misses 

at the intersection.  These are not reflected in the City’s statistics on actual crashes.  In 
most cases of near misses, the driver is motivated not to report it. 
 

 The Traffic Engineer computed that there was a safe sight distance for eastbound traffic 
from the crest of the hill to the intersection.  However, we believe that this computation 
was based on an assumed speed of the speed limit, 25 mph.  We have collected data on 
the actual speed of cars at the crest of the hill, at many different hours and on different 
days, and have found that roughly 25% are travelling at 30 mph or more.  We request 
that the sight distance be recomputed at that speed. 
 

 The situation is the worst in the winter, when eastbound cars on Regent pop over the hill 
and suddenly see that there’s a slope down.  The street is icy and they slam on their 
brakes.  One neighbor once observed a car that skidded down 3 or 4 front yards of the 
houses on the south side of Regent.  It sounds funny, except that if the person had been 
5 feet from where he was, he would have been hit by the car. 
 

 Although Regent is a major thoroughfare, the block to the west of the intersection is 
completely residential and the block to the east combines residential, elementary school, 
and a church.  It is a neighborhood in which people like to walk – but walk safely. 
 

 We have worked cooperatively with our Alder, Shiva Bidar-Sielaff, as well as the office of 
the Traffic Engineer, to get to the point of presenting at this meeting. 
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